UAHRA Newsletter
Special Edition
Message from the President—Lee Cook:

With the Legislature going into session March 1, and much disheartening information that I have learned through several meetings across the State, the Board and I decided some up-to-date news was warranted. Consequently, this special edition is being sent to ALL UAHuntsville retirees, whether members of UAHRA or not. The edition will be divided into three parts:


First, the most current information I have will be written by me;


Second, the UAHRA lobbying efforts being set up will be written by Joan Williamson, our Legislative Committee Chair and Board Vice-President; and


Third, a thorough reminder by Reet Henze, our Treasurer, about our one-year dues period, and who now needs to pay their 2011 dues and the deadline for payment. Failure to pay your dues will result in your loss of ability to vote for three new Board members this spring, loss of your quarterly newsletter with its timely information, and loss of our three meetings per year, again, with the loss of pertinent information.

I. Current Information:



The new legislature, both House and Senate, is heavily controlled by the Republicans. Many are very young (around 30) and politically inexperienced (many have never held any governmental position before). The Legislature will be governed by “Party Rules” from the top down. That means that what the Republican leadership says will pretty much pass, not at all like the party splits in the Senate in the past few years.



There are four items that are part of the Republican Caucus Platform that will surely be on the agenda at some point. They are:

A. The State will no longer guarantee retirement benefits and will give newly hired teachers and support personnel 401(K) retirement plans instead of pensions. (Note: Utah has already done this and several other states are contemplating it.);

B. Shift to high deductible health insurance and health savings accounts for teachers and support personnel. (Note: health insurance is a key issue for Republicans, with their emphasis on smaller government);

C. Require teachers and support personnel to pay more for pension coverage;

D. Make new employees work at least 30 years before qualifying for pension coverage at any age.


Except for item (B), these four items “seem” to “grandfather in” current retirees and those retiring this year. It also seems likely to me that items (C) and (D) will pass in some form this session, as well as item (B)—increased cost for PEEHIP. Item (A) is complicated and may well be studied and deferred to next year.


REMEMBER, this young, politically inexperienced, heavily Republican legislature is the one that will redistrict the State. That will occur after the national redistricting this year, so probably State redistricting will occur in years 2 or 3.


Finally, here are some specifics on PEEHIP. I learned that the State needs $124M more next year. Through the Special Education Trust Fund and a possible Federal grant, about $65M to $95M of the deficit can be handled. The remaining $59M to $29M will show up in hikes to our PEEHIP costs. As Joe Cottle, Director of Governmental Relations for AEA and AERA stated: “It will be a great struggle to keep PEEHIP fees from going up this year.”

Message from the Vice-President & Legislative Liaison—Joan Williamson:

UAHRA Alert Plan: In order to have as rapid a responsible as possible from our membership during the upcoming legislative session, we have looked up (http://www.legislature.state.al.us/) to find every members’ State senator and representative. Several Board members (past and present) as well as other members have volunteered to contact our members as situations arise during the legislative sessions which are vital to our interests. These folks will give each member: 1) a concise description of the issue along with suggested talking points and 2) phone number, email address and postal address of the specific senator or representative of that member.


You will be urged to call/email/mail (your choice) your legislator and urge their support. We have learned that, in the past, as few as a dozen responses from voting members in their districts have made a difference in the outcome of legislation. Now is not the time to be shy! We must voice our concerns as our retirement funding and health care are currently in jeopardy!


To facilitate timely distribution of information it is important that the Board has your current contact information:


Please call e-mail (henzewr@mindspring.com) Reet Henze and give your current telephone number and e-mail address. IF YOU ARE NOT A MEMBER, PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING UAHRA TO HAVE A VOICE IN ISSUES THAT AFFECT YOUR PENSION AND PEEHIP COVERAGE!
Message from the Treasurer—Reet Henze:


UAHRA dues are payable on a CALENDAR year basis and you must have paid no later than March 31 in order to vote for new Board members. Dues should be sent to:

 Dr. Reet Henze

1311 Hiwan Trail

Huntsville, AL 35802


The dues schedule is as follows:

$10.00


UAH Retiree

$15.00


UAH Retired spouses 

$17.00


UAH Retiree and retired spouse (who has not retired from UAH)

$20.00 

UAH Retiree and non-retired spouse

$10.00


Surviving spouse of UAH Retiree

$10.00


Associate Member (UAH employee within five years of retirement





eligibility; cannot vote or hold office)

$100.00

Lifetime UAH retiree

$150.00

Lifetime UAH retiree and spouse

Can’t remember if you have paid for 2011?

Check with Reet at henzewr@mindspring.com.


















